
Church Open/Office Hours 7:30 am to 7:30 pm 7 days a week 
Mass, Adoration & Reconciliation at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish 

Weekday Mass 

Mornings: Monday to Saturday 8:30 am 

Evenings: Monday to Friday 6:15 pm  

Sunday Mass 

Saturday vigil 5:00 pm 

Sunday 8:30 am, 10:30 am, 12:30 pm and 7:00 pm 

Sunday Mass in Tofield: 11:00 am St. Francis of Assisi Parish 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  

Monday to Friday: Immediately Following Morning and Evening Mass 

Saturday 9:15 am to 11:00 am 

Adoration - NEW Summer Schedule!  

***EVERY FRIDAY a Holy Hour prior to each daily Mass*** 

7:30 am prior to Morning Mass and 5:15 pm prior to Evening Mass 

Every Wednesday Holy Hour 5:15 pm prior to Evening Mass: 

1st Wednesday hosted by Mary’s Servants for Christ: July 5 

2nd Wednesday hosted by Society of St. Vincent de Paul: July 12  

3rd Wednesday hosted by CWL: July 19 

4th Wednesday hosted by K of C: July  26 

5th Wednesday (when applicable) hosted by Clergy: August 30 
 

For the benefit of the faithful whose health or other circumstances 

prevent them from attending the church in person, all Masses and 

Adoration will continue to be livestreamed from our OLPH website  

www.olph.ca/video/ or at facebook.com/olphsherwoodpark/videos 

 Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish ~ A Roman Catholic Christian Community 
 

Sunday July 2, 2023 ~ Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

We Remember, We Celebrate, We Believe 
13 Brower Drive, Sherwood  Park, AB  T8H 1Y7       780-467-5470    www.olph.ca 

NEW Summer Schedule for Adoration  

of the Blessed Sacrament at OLPH 

During July and August, instead of our usual “First 

Friday All-Day Adoration” we will have a Holy 

Hour prior to each daily Mass EVERY FRIDAY. 

Friday Holy Hour will start at: 

7:30 am prior to Morning Mass and 

5:15 pm prior to Evening Mass 

Wednesday Holy Hour will continue every week all 

summer, starting at 5:15 pm prior to Evening Mass. 

Bible Stories, Science 

Experiments, Crafts, Snacks & Games 

for Children Pre-K to Grade 5 
 

DATE:  July 10-14, 2023 

TIME:  9:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 

COST:  $70.00 per child 
 

Register in person 

at the parish office. 

Scan for more 

details:  
 

Contact Sharon if you have any 

questions: sdarbyshire@olph.ca 

http://www.olph.ca/video/
facebook.com/olphsherwoodpark/videos
mailto:sdarbyshire@olph.ca


OLPH Financial Report 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Monday ~ Tony Tomc✞, Ryan Clement✞, Flauriza Coe-

lho✞, Roy & Scott Burnard✞, Dantas Makino✞, Len & 
Veronica Isinger, Donny & Crystal Weleschuk, Ashleigh 
McKinnon, Brian MacKay, Gleceriae Ragana 

Tuesday ~ Kitty Adolph✞, Jim Mitchell✞, Dantas 

Makino✞, Roy Burnard✞, Flauriza Coelho✞, Veronica 

Cossey✞, Kathleen Soltys✞, Albano Fernandes✞, Bemvin-
do Palha, Ashleigh McKinnon, Zander Sillers 

Wednesday ~ T.J. John✞, Vera Ferro✞, Flauriza Coe-

lho✞, Jack Santos✞, Dantas Makino✞, Leona Kletzel✞, 
Fr. Vince & family, Joanne Joseph, Justin Joseph, Ted 
Caddel, Myrtle Silveira 

Thursday ~ Andja Sucic✞, Jure Sucic✞, Pierre & Jo 

Labbe✞, Flauriza Coelho✞, Dantas Makino✞, Jim Mitch-
ell, Pauline Dakin, Harris, Shirley Klein, Mary D'Mello 

Friday ~ Flauriza Coelho✞, Bryce Clarke✞, Lucille 

Dufault✞, Marcelle Frechette✞, Dantas Makino✞, Ray-

mond Boos✞, Diane, Joanne Muller, Uduak Akpan, Mary 
Ekpo, Lynne & William Jones 

Saturday ~ Bryce Clarke✞, Theresa Fernandes✞, Flauriza 

Coelho✞, Dantas Makino✞, Mr. & Mrs. Art Kayfish & 
family, Arden Playford, Felicity & Natalie Park, Grace 
Corrigan, Fr. Jim  

A humble and heartfelt THANK YOU  to everyone who has 
continued to support the financial needs of our parish with 
(PAD) Pre-Authorized Debit or by bringing your 
Sunday Giving Envelopes to the church. OLPH is 
also set up to  accept donations via INTERAC 
ETRANSFER at:  

OLPH.etransfer@caedm.ca 

Please include your Envelope # OR address  and any special 

instructions in the Message Box for the e-transfer, to ensure 

your donation is properly recorded for your annual tax receipt. 

Your OLPH Parish Team 
 

Pastor ~ Fr. Jim Corrigan 
jcorrigan@olph.ca 
 

 

Associate Pastor  
Fr. Vince Anthony Samy, SDB  
frvince@olph.ca 
 
 

Permanent Deacon 
Deacon Lynn Pion lpion@olph.ca 
 
 

Business Coordinator  
Arden Playford aplayford@olph.ca 
 
 

Pastoral Assistant 
Natalie Lavigne nlavigne@olph.ca 
 
 

Administrative Assistant 
Jenny Velazco jvelazco@olph.ca 
 
 

Administrative Assistant 
Angie DeWolfe adewolfe@olph.ca 
 
 

Volunteer Management 
 vmteam@olph.ca 

 
 

Other General Inquiries:   
info@olph.ca  

 

 

Parish Office 780-467-5470 
 
 

Website: www.olph.ca 
 
 

Follow Us on Facebook:  
facebook.com/

olphsherwoodpark 
 
 

Archdiocese of  Edmonton 
 Website:  www.caedm.ca  

In Event of an Emergency this 

week, contact Fr. Vince at 

587-920-6602 (call or text) 

July 3 - 8 
 

Week  26 
June 25, 2023 

Cost of  Operating 
the Parish 

Building Fund 
Target Amount 

“Together We Serve” 
Target Amount 

Average weekly 
amount required 

(based on 2023 budget) 
$25,000.00 $2,480.00 $2,310.00 

Donations this week $28,840.00 $1,790.00 $2,459.43 

This week surplus/
shortfall 

$3,840.00 -$690.00 $149.43 

• Cost of operating the parish “average weekly amount” is 1/52 of the total annual amount of or-
dinary receipts projected in the 2023 budget 

• Building fund target average weekly amount is based on total donations projected in 2021 budget. 
• Together We Serve weekly amount is based an annual target which is set by the Archdiocese. 
• Together We Serve Collection -  First Sunday of every Month - July 2 
• Society of St. Vincent De Paul Poor Box Collection - Third Sunday of every Month - July 16 

 TOFIELD CORNER ~ St. Francis of Assisi Parish ~  

      “Those who love God are happy and blessed. They do as our Lord himself tells us in the 
Gospel, Thou shalt love the Lord thy God with thy whole heart and with thy whole soul, ...And thy 

neighbour as thyself.” — quote from St. Francis of Assisi 
 

13th Sunday in Ordinary Time - In today’s Gospel Jesus says that He is to be number one in 
our lives. How, as Catholics, do we show this in our daily lives in our very own little communi-
ty? Let’s go forward and show Christ he is Numero Uno! Let’s try some of the following: 
1. We are having another Bake Sale on July 9 after Mass to raise funds for the group who are 

attending World Youth Day Celebrations in Portugal this summer. Bring your favourite 
goodies to the sale! We love your baking! 

2. Tofield Mercury placed an article in their June 28 issue about our parish and our new Mary 
Garden. Make sure to check it out!   

3. We are hoping to have our Mary statue blessed after Mass in the next couple of weeks. 
Keep your ears open for an announcement after Mass.   

4. We have a schedule posted at the back of the church of our priests who will be attending for 
each Mass this month. We are fortunate to have Father Warren - July 2, Father Vince - July 
9, Father Jim - July16, Father Mario - July 23 and Father Jim on July 30. We are blessed! 

5. Our parish will be having a booth for the Tofield Food Bank during Summer Western 
Days at the Promenade FridayAugust 11, 5:00 - 9:00 pm. There will be a sign-up sheet at 
the back of the church for volunteers. We can put into practice what we have heard in the 
gospel today!   

 
 
  

To post in the ‘Tofield Corner’ contact Kathy email  Kathleen.Anderson.one@gmail.com or phone 
780-270-8652 or (Weekly bulletin deadline is Wednesday.) 

Congratulations Lynne & William Jones 

celebrating 50 years of 

Holy Matrimony on July 7, 2023 

St. Francis of Assisi Parish 
Financial Report June 2023 

2023 monthly budget Donations this month surplus/shortfall 

$ 2,198.00 $ 2,012.00 -$186.00 
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Parish & Community News 

The  Gift Shop is 
CLOSED FOR SUMMER 

July 2 - August 27 

What’s Happening at OLPH 

Funeral Mass for Denise 
DeBlois will be on Friday July 
7 at 11:00 am. 

Would you like your Pre-
schooler to love God and 
love scripture? 
 

Bring them to the Catechesis of the 
Good Shepherd, Thursday or Saturday 
mornings running September to May in 
the Atrium downstairs.  
 

Parent Information Night 

Wednesday, September 6 

at 8:00 pm 
 

Questions? Call Dawn 204-806-3633 or 
Veronica 780-467-8410 

Congratulations &  

Welcome to the children 

BAPTIZED  

on Sunday June 25 

Zandy Ancheta 

Gia Dela Umbria Bautista 

Violet June Blais 

Jordan Neal Dockery 

Abigail Irene Evans 

Riley Deen Reichert 

Knights of Columbus 
Archbishop MacDonald Council 6083 

New Executive Officers 2023/24 

Installation Ceremony held June 20 
 

Grand Knight                  Phil Rivard  

Deputy GK                      Emmanuel Alade 

Chaplain                          Fr. Jim 

Financial Secretary (Appointed)      Gary Dizak 

Recording Secretary         Sam Borynec 

Chancellor                        Mike Borynec 

Advocate                          Darin McBride 

Inside Guard                     Randy Plemel 

Outside Guard                   Vacant 

Warden                             Greg Dixon 

Trustee 1                           Gerard Landry 

Trustee 2                           Jean Boisvert 

Trustee 3                           Stan Shank   

Faith in Action                  Sean Mullane 

Membership Chairman       Daryl Boyden 

Lecture                              Tom Ciezki 

PARISH TEAM SPOTLIGHT:  

Deacon Lynn Pion 

Hi, my name is Deacon Lynn Pion. 
It’s indeed an honour and privilege, 

since being assigned to the parish by Archbish-
op Smith, to be serving the people of OLPH 
parish since January 1, 2022 as a member of the 
Clergy team. I was born in Saskatoon, Saskatch-
ewan. I’ve been married to my wife, Shelley, 
for 39 years this coming August. We have five 
adult children and seven grandchildren. I was 
ordained as a Permanent Deacon on July 4, 
2008 by Archbishop Smith. I served as a Dea-
con in Lloydminster, AB until 2013 then moved 
to the Edmonton area to take the position of Di-
rector of Formation for the Permanent Diaco-
nate in the Archdiocese of Edmonton. During 
my time at the Pastoral Administration Office in 
Edmonton I also served as an Associate Master 
of Ceremonies for Archbishop Smith. After 9 
years, I retired on December 31, 2021. I enjoy 
deer hunting, watching football (go Riders!), 
and great morning coffee. It has been wonderful 
getting to know the parishioners of this parish 
and, God willing, I look forward to continuing 
my ministry here for years to come. God bless.   

We are needing 

a couple more 

volunteers to 

help in the Bible 

Camp Craft Room! 

Duties: Prepping crafts July 4-8 

and/or during camp July 10-14. 

All volunteers need to have 

Called to Protect, a police check 

and intervention check.  

Contact Sharon Darbyshire at 

sdarbyshire@olph.ca  

mailto:sdarbyshire@olph.ca


Reach out to the Leader 
for the specific Ministry 
that interests you about 
Training: 

 

ADULT SERVERS: Peter Kamstra  

onetoughcatholic@yahoo.ca)     

A/V SOUNDBOOTH: Bob Gerow bgerow@olph.ca)   

USHERS: David Schmidt & Don Snider  

(dcwdetml@gmail.com) &(donretired15@gmail.com) 

ALTAR SERVERS (CHILDREN): Amanda Gaudet & Chris-

tina Stockdale (amanda.gaudet15@gmail.com) & 

(christina.stockdale@me.com) 

PROCLAIMERS, GREETERS AND CLEANERS:  

Michelle Rose  (michelle.rose@shaw.ca) 

MUSIC MINISTRY:  

Sharon Darbyshire (sharon_darbyshire@shaw.ca) 

EUCHARIST MINISTERS: Sue Szojka (sue.szojka@shaw.ca)   

*Ministry volunteers please sign up for your Mass 

IN ADVANCE using the SignUp Genius link at 

www.olph.ca OR call the Parish Office 780-467-5470. 

that suits your needs. We here at OLPH will do the same but our need for your presence 

and assistance will not diminish. Please pray and discern about this ask. The most im-

portant ask I will ever make of you, is for your intentional engagement in, and com-

mitment to, the life of our parish community. Your full, active, conscious participation 

in our parish Liturgies will bear fruit that you never would have imagined my friends. You 

have my word on this. 

 As I celebrated nineteen years of priesthood this past week, one thing continues to 

be increasingly evident to me. The more effort and time that I put into my ministry in 

God’s Church, the more rewarding and joyful my life becomes. My friends, I offer you this 

because I truly do want you to have what I have been blessed with in my life. Many of you 

already understand clearly what I am saying. I am speaking to those of you who in your 

heart know it is time to make the step from attendee to full active conscious participation. 

Once you experience the fruit of this journey, you will never turn back. It is indeed a joyful 

journey. God’s blessings my friends. Thank you for your love, prayers, and support. 

The Harvest is Plentiful, the Laborers are Few. (Mt. 9, 37)  

The Harvest  i s  Plent i ful ,  

the  Laborers are Few.  (Mt.  9 ,  37)  

My friends, I write this on Sunday morning at the end of June after 

perusing the number of folks signed up to serve at our Sunday 

Masses. Many Masses, too few commitments. Having said this, I 

am truly grateful to so many of you who selflessly sign up to serve 

on a daily and a weekly basis. You are the ones that make our celebrations reverent and 

somewhat joyful because they are well organized, and we are able to focus on that which is 

truly important. “It is the Lord.” Thank you, Thank you, Thank you. 

 My reason for making note of this at this time, is the following: Summer is here, 

thank you dear Jesus, and there may be an implied sense that we are slowing down the op-

eration of our parish for the summer. Please be assured that our hours will remain the 

same, 7:30 am to 7:30 pm seven days a week. We will continue with two daily Masses 

8:30 am and 6:15 pm, along with our regular Sunday Mass schedule. How is that we can 

all do our part in responding to our baptismal call to assist in the celebrations of our 

Liturgies, weekday, and weekend? 

 As you are aware, we require that for you to assist with the Holy Mass, you must 

sign up in advance, even if it is only thirty minutes before Mass. My philosophy in adopt-

ing the sign-up mechanism is to assist you in being intentional when you plan to attend a 

weekday or Sunday celebration. We plan when we will take vacations, when we will go 

shopping, when the kids have their sports, dance, or music. My prayer is that over time we 

will become more intentional about when we attend the Holy Mass. As we become more 

intentional, we will become more engaged. When we become more engaged, our inclina-

tion is to participate more fully in the celebration of the Mass. Certainly there are times 

when we just want to go to Mass and be part of the community. However, this is a large 

operation and there are many moving parts. My friends, I/we need you to step up and vol-

unteer in an area that is of interest to you. We will provide the training needed; you just 

need to let us know who you are. The key to this is we need you, and you need to say yes. 

 Signing up and being intentional about which Mass we are attending and how we 

are participating provides integrity and purpose to this very important part of our lives. A 

reminder, when we engage in the Holy Mass we are engaging at a deeper level in the most 

important relationship in our lives: That of the person of our Lord Jesus Christ. We can 

talk to Jesus all day long and that is a good thing. But when you come to the Lord’s own 

house you are stepping up your game and saying, this is indeed important to me. 

 My friends, summer is here, and my prayer is that you will all get away for a break 

ATTENTION PARENTS: 

Preparation Classes for your  

Children’s Sacraments will 

start up again in September.  

You can contact Natalie at 

the OLPH Parish Office to 

register now.  

Email: sacraments@olph.ca 

GRADE 2 AND UP  

Fi rst  Reconci l ia t ion & 

Fi rst  Holy Communion 

GRADE 6 AND UP  

Conf i rmat ion 
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